
      September 4, 2025 

 

The Poweshiek County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at 8:30 a.m. Members present: Jacki Bolen, 

Jason Roudabush, and Jeff Tindle. Also present was Lyle Brehm, Engineer.  

 

Moved by Bolen, 2nd by Roudabush to approve agenda. 3 ayes. Motion carried. 

 

Moved by Roudabush, 2nd by Bolen to approve August 28, 2025, board minutes. 3 ayes. Motion carried. 

 

Colin Watts, City of Montezuma Mayor, met with board to get clarification on the joint agreement between City of 

Montezuma and Poweshiek County for Urban Renewal projects within the county and within two miles of City.  

Watts explained that some of the projects listed were completed by the city.  Brehm explained what work the county 

had intended to do for the listed projects and it was of more detail and expense.  Board relayed if City is satisfied 

with the work they completed, the county would consider looking at allocating those funds toward a different 

project.  Watts thanked the board for the clarification and stated he would take the agreement and information to the 

City Council meeting on Monday.  

 

9:07 a.m.  Derek Bates, The Record joined the meeting.  

 

Moved by Bolen, 2nd by Roudabush to approve Utility Permit #26-01U to Barnes City Telephone for work in 

Sections 27 & 34, Jackson Township. 3 ayes. Motion carried. 

 

Moved by Roudabush, 2nd by Bolen to approve requests for catastrophic leave that meet the criteria of the County’s 

policy. 3 ayes. Motion carried. 

 

Chris Nolte, VA Director met with board for monthly meeting.  

 

Matt Maschmann, Sheriff had to reschedule his meeting today due to a conflict that arose today.  Maschmann 

rescheduled for the next board meeting date. 

 

Moved by Roudabush, 2nd by Bolen at 10:06 a.m. to adjourn.  

 

 

___________________________________  ___________________________ 

Melissa Eilander, Poweshiek County Auditor Jeff Tindle, Chairman 

 

 

 


